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RE: CR 23-055 Relating to barbering licensure, continuing education and practice outside of a
licensed establishment.

Chairperson Gundrum and members,

Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony on CR 23-055 relating to barbering licensure,
continuing education, and practice outside of a licensed establishment.

In 2017, the legislature passed Senate Bills 108 and 109 and which were enacted into law as 2017
Wisconsin Acts 81 and 82.

2017 Wisconsin Act 81 eliminated continuing education requirements for barbers yet allowed the
department to require continuing education for a licensee as part of the disciplinary process. 2017
Wisconsin Act 81 eliminated the required 4,000 hours of experience for applicants who have a
credential in another jurisdiction and apply for a Wisconsin reciprocal license. Under the Act, a
currently licensed out-of-state applicant is now required to complete a one-hour course educating them
on the Wisconsin statutes and administrative rules that apply to their practice. The Act also requires
notification to all current Wisconsin license holders of any changes to the statutes and rules relating to
barbering prior to the renewal of a barbering license.

The attached Digest, required by 2017 Wisconsin Act 81 was published on the Department website in
December of 2017. Since enactment, persons applying for renewal have been obligated to attest to
having reviewed the Digest for their credential to be renewed.

The occupation websites for Barbering and Cosmetolgy were edited to reference the Act, provide course
approval Tequests direction, and provide applicants with approved one-hour course information.

Wisconsin Act 82 eliminated the barbering manager license and allowed for the practice of barbering
outside of a licensed establishment under certain circumstances. The Act also eliminated the requirement
that an individual providing practical instruction in barbering hold a barbering or cosmetology instructor
license; the requirement now only reflects the instructor be licensed as a barber or cosmetologist.

Persons who seek information about Cosmetology or Barbering Manager credentials are provided links
to 2017 Wisconsin Acts 81 and 82. They are informed the credentials were eliminated and provided
contact information in the event they had questions.

Approval of CR 23-055 will simply allow SPS 50, SPS 60, and SPS 65 to be updated and brought into
alignment with statute and the reflect the policies, procedures, and practice of the Department under
2017 Wisconsin Acts 81 and 82. Thank you for your consideration of CR 23-055.
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